
Queens Civic Congress highlights this cleanup as
an example of how the City benefits when it

support its volunteer neighborhood organizations.
This post recognizes still yet another North Bellerose 

Civic Association effort in this endeavor.  Note that QCC 
only posts the “after” results since we resolve not to 

“promote” the actual vandalism.

2008-12-18: “North Bellerose Civic reports Graffiti clean-up in the vicinity of Commonwealth 
Blvd, Cross Island Parkway and Hillside Avenue, including light poles in the area.” 

North side Hillside Avenue between Cross Island 
Parkway entrance ramp and Commonwealth Blvd.

Commonwealth Boulevard northwest corner at 
Hillside Avenue.

Northbound Cross Island entrance ramp north of 
Hillside Avenue.

Another view: Commonwealth Boulevard northwest 
corner at Hillside Avenue.  NBCA President Bruno 

DeFranceschi performing the good deed.


